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MEASURE NUMBER: HB 2535 STATUS: A Engrossed
SUBJECT: Creates the voluntary Prescription Drug Repository Program in the Board of Pharmacy
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2009-2011 2011-2013
EXPENDITURES:
See Analysis

2009-2011 2011-2013
REVENUES:
See Analysis

EFFECTIVE DATE: The bill has an emergency clause and is effective on passage.

GOVERNOR’S BUDGET: This bill is not anticipated by the Governor’s recommended budget.

LOCAL GOVERNMENT MANDATE: This bill does not affect local governments' service levels or
shared revenues sufficient to trigger Section 15, Article XI of the Oregon Constitution.

ANALYSIS: HB 2535 creates a voluntary drug repository system in the State Board of Pharmacy
(Board). The program will distribute donated prescription drugs to needy or uninsured individuals,
subject to safety and quality control specifications.

The bill has an indeterminate, minimal, fiscal impact to the Board. The Board estimates that it will need
to establish a new type of registration in its database, create forms, write rules, and investigate registered
drug outlets. If the Board needs to add temporary personnel resources to address this workload, the cost
could be approximately $11,000. There will be additional costs of approximately $5,000 for printing and
postage, and Attorney General costs to review the administrative rules.

There is no information on which to base an estimate of the number of outlets that will volunteer to
participate in the program. If the Board imposes a fee for registration, it could generate some additional
revenue to support the administrative cost of the program.


